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Dear Parents and Members of our School Community 

Welcome to the end of term 3. I can’t believe how quickly the term has gone and we are now less 

than 3 weeks from the HSC. Year 12 students have had a wonderful finish to their six years at    

Orange High School with a range of events occurring this week. On Monday, Year 12 led their final 

formal assembly with a range of awards presented to Year 12 teachers who have so ably            

supported our students over their final year of high school. Tuesday evening saw Year 12’s final 

disco with many students starting the day at 4am with a visit to see the sunrise from the top of 

Mount Canobolas. Wednesday evening we held a trivia night with a lot of laughs occurring 

throughout the evening. Thursday, Year 12 travelled on their annual mystery bus tour. This year, 

students had a fun filled day visiting a few of Orange’s unique places, and Friday saw the final  

graduation assembly for Year 12 students and their families. It has been an amazing journey of 

success for our senior students and whilst I have only had the privilege of working with them for a 

little while, they will be forever in my memory for their collegiality, friendships, social justice    

principles and generosity. Congratulations Year 12. You have truly been a wonderful year group. 

Always remember that the fastest way to happiness is by instilling happiness in the hearts of     

others. I wish you every success in your HSC and I look forward to following your success over the 

coming years.  

Year 11 Examinations 

Our Year 11 students have now finished their preliminary examinations and will begin life as an 

HSC student from day 1 in term 4. I am sure that our next group of senior students will continue to 

add value to our school community by following in the footsteps of our current senior students.  

Secretary’s Visit 

Last week our school was fortunate to be able to host the Secretary of the NSW Department of 

Education, Mr Mark Scott. Mr Scott was in Orange for a NSW Secretary’s board meeting and spent 

a couple of hours with our students. He was treated to a number of musical performances from 

our HSC students, afternoon tea with our Year 10 Food Technology class, a visit to the farm to see 

the cattle team in action and then a discussion about our English HSC Boot Camp. Mr Scott       

thoroughly enjoyed his time at our school and it was great for him to be able to speak to our     

students.  

Open Girls Hockey 

Congratulations to our open girls hockey team who were narrowly defeated by Taree High School 

in the State Final last Friday. To come second in NSW is an amazing achievement and Mr Shea and 

his girls should be exceptionally proud of their achievements. We certainly are proud of them.  

Ushiku Cultural Exchange 

On Wednesday last week 15 of our students along with Ms Hurford and Mr Paine left for a three 

week exchange to Japan. I look forward to being able to provide you with an update in our first 

newsletter of term 4.  

Year 12 Information Evening 

On Tuesday 16th October our Year 11 students and their parents are required to attend an HSC 

information evening to discuss everything you will need to know about completing the HSC in 

2019. The evening begins at 6pm in the school gym.  

I hope you have a relaxing two week holiday and wish all of our families safe travels if you are go-

ing away. I look forward to speaking with you again in term 4.  

Chad Bliss 

Principal 



SILVER CHS MEDAL FOR OHS GIRLS HOCKEY 
TEAM 

 After an exhilarating two days, the girls have 
finished in second position to Taree High,      
following their 1-3 loss.                

Congratulations girls, parents and Mr Shea on 
this stellar achievement.  



The annual Skillset Workforce “Get Ready Day” was held on Friday 21st September. 

The purpose of Get Ready Day was to provide Year 10 job seekers with the necessary skills and knowledge 

required to find meaningful work. 

Orange High School’s Career Connection Coordinator, Mr Glen Pearson, partnered with Skillset          

Workforce’s Program Manager: Mentor Plus – Mr Ben Ruddy, Youth Connect Consultant Miss Alana 

George and Regional Manager – Miss Amanda Ferguson, to deliver an intensive day of career                  

development activities. 

The 16 participants learnt about: 

 Applying to job advertisements 

 Preparing a successful Resume 

 Employability skills – “What Employers Want” 

 Writing occupation-specific job application cover letters 

 Successful interview techniques 

The interview process by participating in a Mock Interview. 
Drawing upon Skillset Workforce’s extensive experience working with young people, students gained  

confidence in their ability to search, apply and secure employment in the future. 

It was an extremely worthwhile experience for the students and many thanks must go to Mr Ruddy,    

Miss George and Miss Ferguson for their industry expertise. 

 



 

 STRONG MOVES PROGRAM 

 

Orange High School is fortunate to participate in the Strong Moves indigenous student mentoring program. The Strong Moves 

Program runs for four weeks in Term 3 and culminates in the Strong Moves Camp in Term 4. During the four weeks, the          

12 participating students have been involved in numerous activities including career planning sessions, guest speakers, team 

building, course information, support at university, on-campus tours, cultural sessions and various other topics.  

Students participate in workshops and activities and are able to see first-hand the positives of further study at university and 

how it can lead to sustainable employment in their future. 

Orange High School is proud of our partnership with Charles Sturt University and we are grateful for Renae Symons and the 

Future Moves Team for their time and experience in putting together an action-packed program of activities to benefit our  

student’s learning. 

 



Dubbo Sheep Show – Sheep Team   

This year Orange High prepared two teams of wethers for the School Wether Trial competition at the   

Rabobank National Merino Sheep show. Thanks to our sponsors AMBOS stock feeds for providing feed 

and nutritional advice.  

 

Woodstock Show – Cattle Team 

The cattle team exhibited 4 Galloway heifers and participated in junior judging and Paraders                 

competitions.  Woodstock is a valuable training show for both the cattle and students. This year we were 

lucky enough to have John Hutt, of Hutt River Cattle Services, as the judge who generously spent time 

with the team refining their cattle judging and parading skills. Thanks again to Lachlan River Produce for 

their sponsorship of the schools section and transport of our cattle. The teams youngest member,      

Tommy Nash, has caught the show bug and we are betting he will be a superstar in the next few years.  

 

 

 



Year 9 Cows Create Careers 

The year 9’s have been working hard to create their projects for the Dairy Australia Cows Create Careers 

Competition. Congratulations to Mrs Carroll's Class for producing the most amazing models.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eugowra Show – Cattle Team 

Eugowra Show is a zone final for Sydney Royal School Paraders. The deal is if someone gets selected we 

will take a crew to 2019 Sydney Royal Show. Well guess what? We are off to Sydney! The whole team did 

an amazing job on an extremely windy day that made them all work hard for their money. Cennedi Dally 

was placed in the paraders final and has now qualified for Sydney Royal Show 2019.  

The cattle team is off to Cowra Show the last weekend of the school holidays, Saturday 13th October, this 

is the final show for 2018. Cattle team training will continue throughout Term 4 to be ready for an exciting 

2019 campaign of Canberra Royal, Sydney Royal, Royal Bathurst and Orange shows and then the spring 

shows again!  

 



GATEway STEM and Agritech day —Year 11 Agriculture 

The DPI and GATEway presented an amazing technology emersion day in Orange. It was a great            

opportunity for our students to network and work in teams from local high schools. Our students        

represented Orange High School exceptionally and reminded us all that the future of Agriculture is in 

safe hands.  

The day involved engineering solar cars, talking with drone and mapping experts, driving robots and    

Virtual Reality training. In the afternoon the students were divided into mixed groups to design and    

present a concept idea for an Agriculture related game. Our students really stepped up and worked    

collaboratively to lead and present their teams ideas to a panel of judges.  

 

 

Secretary Visit – Agriculture students and Cattle Team  

Last Thursday the Cattle Team had the privilege of presenting our cattle to the Secretary, NSW              

Department of Education, Mr Mark Scott. The students had a fantastic day preparing the cattle for the 

occasion and the team looked outstanding. It was great to hear the students talking to Mr Scott and    

explaining the process of cattle showing. Thanks to the entire team of Agriculture teachers, students, 

and Ag assistant who worked tirelessly for the week leading onto the visit to have our Ag Plot looking 

amazing.  

 








